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Progress is underway to relocate The Forest High School to 187 Allambie Road, Allambie Heights. Site 
establishment activities started on the construction site in mid-November 2023, and main works 
construction will commence shortly. 

Construction activities from Wednesday 6 December 2023 

Under the approved State Significant Development Application for The Forest High School relocation, 
main works construction are due to begin later this week. 

Initial works will include: 

▪ site clearing  
▪ putting in timber and acoustic hoarding installation 
▪ bulk excavation works 
▪ putting in inground services, such as water and electricity 
▪ piling works. 

A map of the construction site with the access points is shown overleaf. The main gate that will be used 
for the first part of main works construction is Gate 1 on Allambie Road. 

Managing construction impacts 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the local community is our highest priority. Construction impacts will 
continue to be managed in line with the Construction Noise and Vibration Management Sub-Plan 
(CNVMSP), as detailed in the November 2023 project update. The CNVMSP includes strategies such as: 

▪ providing respite periods for noisy work 
▪ noise monitoring  
▪ quiet work methods and technologies. 
 

For more information about how SINSW manages construction impacts, please scan 
the QR code.  

Hours of work 

Main construction works will take place between the hours of: 

▪ 7 am and 6 pm Monday to Fridays, 
▪ 8 am and 1 pm Saturday, 
▪ with no work on public holidays or Sundays unless otherwise notified. 

Holiday working hours 

The site will be closed between 22 December 2023 and 7 January 2024. Construction will restart from 8 
January 2024 and take place within the approved construction hours of 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, 
and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise 
advised. 
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School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 
January 2024, inclusive, in line with the NSW Government shut down period. You can continue to contact 
us during this time, and we will get back to you after we return. If there is an urgent issue, please contact 
the site manager listed on the construction site entry information board. In an emergency, please call 
triple zero (000). 

We are here to make sure that the works are completed safely and efficiently with minimal impact on the 
community. The health, safety and well being of the local community is our highest priority and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your patience whilst we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Map of construction site and access points 
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